Committee on the Status of Women Meeting Minutes for November 17, 2016, 3:00-4:00

Erin

Jen

Tamara

Steffi

Diana

Megan

Leave Share: We discussed the leave share program and the email Derek received, but it was still unclear why donating leave for non-medical emergencies would constitute a tax liability; is this a state or federal law? Why isn't it a liability when it's a medical emergency? Who defines the medical emergency? One-on-one is considered income to the donor.

This is different than LWOP because there is not tax of course when you aren't getting paid.

Would this be different if it was put into a general pool?

Would be helpful to have Erika Van Flein/Legal Counsel at a meeting to answer questions?

We can email Erika and ask her who the Counsel is and whether it would be useful to have a chat with this person.

Leave share is in a holding pattern without further information. Erin and Derek are the point people on this.

Title IX Work Group: Looking for nominees for participants on work group being put together by UAF. Nominations should go to Karynn Fisher. Are they also looking for graduate students? We should respond and find out what objectives are with group, focus on transgender students/inclusive environment on transgender identity and if they are still looking for people/specifically a grad student. Send an email to Kari Burrell for more information/follow up. Jen will pursue this.

Jen has been talking with Ian at **PAIR data** and how we can access that for information on female faculty. He couldn't come to the meeting and they are in discussion about how to facilitate this. Jen will see if he can come to the **Dec. 8** meeting scheduled for 3:00-4:00.

Advocacy Center: Diana did not follow-up but she will try hard to have something by the next meeting.

Conversation Cafes and Faculty Equity Community: Erin provided some background and says that challenge is getting the word out. The goal is to create a comfortable place to talk about women's issues and foster connections/support. Erin is interested in knowing what the group thinks about these. Tamara says there is value in have forum where faculty women can bring up issues or policies that they care about; are more formal, organized get-togethers good or less formal, like coffee or the Pub? The big one (when we wrote stuff on butcher paper) we did a few years